

Dear Pastor and Praying Friends,

Psalm 23 is always a reminder to me of God's goodness. I am grateful for His blessings upon my life as it says in verse 5, "...my cup runneth over. Blessings 1: June 30th, I reached the mark of living in the same house for three years. Praise the Lord! In the last 28 years I moved numerus times; two and a half years was the longest period I got to stay at the same place. Moving is never easy, especially, I have to keep all the ministry material at home: books, equipment, games, and more. I thank God for providing me all those houses and for the strength to move, but I didn't miss the many days I had to take down and set up the heavy shelves.

Blessings 2: A small gift but a big heart: One of my grade two students made my day by bringing me this bag of seaweed snacks. It was so sweet of her to think of me when she saw this snack at the store. Even the smallest thing a student does could motive the teacher keep

moving forward.

Blessings 3: G.S. a 17-year-old resident at the juvenile centre realized he was a sinner and needed Jesus to save him from his sin. After I shared with him the salvation plan, G.S. bowed his head and prayed to accept Christ as his Savior. He was so sorry for the wrong choice he made and broke his mother's heart. I encouraged G.S. to allow the Lord to take charge of his life so that he could live a life to honour God. Please pray for him as he planned to learn to be a builder.

Blessings 4: In my last prayer letter, I mentioned that my car was in the garage due to engine problems. Since a substitute engine was nowhere to be found, the mechanic had to rewire the engine, and it took much longer than I expected. During the two weeks Easter break, I had to ride on the church bus to attend services, which made it impossible for me to be at church early to get my classes ready. I also didn't get to do anything in my school classroom in those two weeks as planned, but I was grateful that my car was fixed just right before school started back at the end of April. Thank you for your prayers.

Church Ministry Highlight:



Brielle playing piano for the singing group for the 1st time









A group of young people from a church in Texas came to do VBS for us. They did a fantastic job with the children. Our people also enjoyed their beautiful godly music.

Christian School Highlight:





Celebrating birthdays in May, June, and July

Reading contest winners: Noelle(Gr. 1), Sage(Gr. 2), Book report display winners: Noelle(Gr.1), Kamiya(Gr. 2). I was so proud of my students.

Some of them could hardly read when they first came to my class, but yet they made a tremendous

improvement in a short time. Three of my grade 2 students received the highest scores in the entire school.







Sage received the certificate of Student of the Year while Kamiya was the most improved student in Grade 2. Kion was born with a brain damage and was once described as "can do nothing." Kion was the most improved student in grade 1. His mother was so grateful for her right decision transferring him to our school.

Prayer Request:

* Kye, my most faithful Sunday school student, is going to secondary school in September. Both he and we are not excited about the school he is assigned to. He would greatly appreciate your prayers so that he could stand alone to do what is right. Pray also for God's protection upon him.

In His Service, Coco in Grenada



(604) 357-3595 • cocolmchan@gmail.com PO Box 973 • Grenville • St. Andrew's, Grenada, West Indies